The meeting of the Residence Commission was held on October 23, 2013 at the Indiana State Library. 

Commission members in attendance were:

Nancy Lawton

Carol Stephan

Phyllis Garrison

Jane Wainwright

Vicki Lake
This represented a quorum of Commission members.

Also in attendance were:

Brenda Gerber, Chief of Staff to First Lady Karen Pence

Marilyn Fernandez, Deputy Chief of Staff to First Lady Karen Pence

Robin Knecht, Governor’s Residence Foundation

First Lady Karen Pence
Phyllis Garrison, Vice Chairman, brought the meeting to order at 1:00 p.m.

The group discussed and adopted the Agenda for the meeting.
The Commission's first agenda item was to approve the minutes of the October 3, 2013 meeting.   The Commission voted and unanimously approved the minutes.  
a.  Carpets for Aynes House – Robing Knecht informed the group that American Floor Specialty from Columbus, OH will donate the carpet to Aynes House as an in-kind donation.  This will include installation.  The group looked at samples of carpet and selected the Berber design HF990-0.  A motion was made to submit a request to the Residence Foundation for an in-kind donation once the total value of the donation is substantiated.  The motion was unanimously approved.

Carpet and lamps for Aynes House porch – further research is needed to make a selection of porch carpet and lamps for Aynes House.  This will be discussed at a future meeting.

 . 
b. Holiday decorations – Jane Wainwright stated that JP Parker, the contractor chosen for this project, has begun preparing holiday decorations for the residence.  The group voted unanimously to submit a grant to the Residence Building Foundation for $3,000.  Carol Stephan will submit the grant.  Decorating will start on November 25th
c. Glassware – Nancy Lawton and Simona Hasten went to Warsaw Glass and purchased the glassware that was needed for the residence. Simona also purchased a piece of art for the Aynes House. The amount of the purchase was Nancy and Simona requested that the Residence Commission request approval from the Building Foundation for their in-kind donations for these items.  The Residence Commission voted unanimously to approve the request for the in-kind donation approval.  The amount that Simona Hasten spent on the glassware and artwork is $2161.25.  The amount that Nancy Lawton spent on the glassware was $1,974.00.
d. Fence for the Residence – Nancy Lawton obtained two bids for the fence, along with proposals for the electrical work that will need to be done.  The bids were from K&K and Glidden.  Glidden’s bid was for $58,500, and K&K’s bid was for $61,000.  Glidden’s proposal includes a heating mechanism for the gates so that snow and ice will not impede them from opening.  The fence project would be phased, starting with a gate at the 46th street entrance.  There will also be a gate at the Meridian Street entrance, a gate by the residence, and fencing around the perimeter of the home, not at the perimeter of the residence grounds.  The gates will have a key pad with a code for entering. 

After extensive discussion, the Residence Commission voted unanimously to approve Glidden for the fence work.  The Group also discussed electrical work bids from Electric Plus/Nectech and Kinder.  Electric Plus bid was $99,541, and Kinder’s was $23,600. The group voted unanimously to select Kinder for the electrical work. The group then voted unanimously to submit a grant application to the Governor’s Residence Building Foundation for a grant for this project.
e. Aynes House – Nancy Lawton provided an update on the renovation.  She reported that construction is going well and work on the kitchen and baths should be completed by November 6.  

The Residence Commission discussed the following items for the agenda for the next meeting, which will be held on November 12th, at 5:30 p.m. at the Governor’s Residence:
Proposed Agenda Items for November 12th, 2013 meeting:

a. Carpet – Charlotte Baker will present more detailed bids for the carpet for the Governor’s residence. 
b. Fence – Additional information regarding cost and phasing of the fence project
c. Carriage House – update on purchases needed 

d. Aynes House – blinds for the windows, other furnishings needed
The next meeting of the Residence Commission will be held on Tuesday November 12th at 5:30 p.m. at the Governor’s Residence. The meeting was adjourned at 2:20 p.m.
